Las Vegas Holy Community: Report from Korea on the state of our movement

Resfred Arthur August 23, 2025



Dear Family,

I pray you are all well, and if you aren't, that your spirits may be lifted this weekend. I'm writing to you from the CheonBo Complex grounds here in South Korea. It is late Saturday night, and my heart is full. A week ago, I was asked to join our Continental Director, Rev. Demian Dunkley, and other key pastors for a strategic gathering here in Korea.

As you may know, there has been growing external pressure on faith communities, including our own, particularly in Korea and Japan. Being here on the ground, I can feel the seriousness of the situation and it has been a powerful reminder of how much America is needed to support Heaven's will for the world.

This afternoon, we gathered with Rev. Dunkley. He shared openly about the state of affairs here and the developments within our worldwide movement. But most importantly, he shared words of deep encouragement and love directly from Mother. Her spirit is strong and her faith, unshakable. He concluded the meeting with her most recent words to him: "The future of Family Federation is bright." This filled me with hope and I wanted to share this with you. Let this be our anchor. Let us hold onto this hope together and extend our heartfelt prayers for our beloved Mother Han and for our worldwide leaders. Let us also pray for healing and reconciliation - for those who have been hurt, and for the hearts of those who have caused hurt.

Your prayers in Las Vegas are felt here in Korea. Let's join together as a community and be a source of spiritual strength for our global family.

PS: I apologize if you have been unable to reach me via text; I can't receive US texts while I am here. Feel free to email or message me on other apps (Kakao, Whatsapp, Line, Messenger). I look forward to seeing you all again soon.

With a hopeful heart,

Pastor Resfred Arthur Lead Pastor